
 
 
 
Begin forwarded message: 

From: "Hawkins,Zandra-Rice" <ZRiceHawkins@concordnh.gov> 
Date: December 7, 2021 at 8:45:17 PM EST 
To: "Aspell, Thomas" <TAspell@concordnh.gov> 
Cc: Jim Bouley <jpbouley@comcast.net> 
Subject: Re: Concord Fire Department - COVID & Capacity Issues 

 Thank you, Tom.  
 
Mayor, I believe it is time to reinstate a modified mask ordinance, one that includes the businesses the 
state covered last time. Governor Sununu is failing to lead and our state is suffering because of it, but 
we can show strong leadership in Concord. 

Zandra Rice Hawkins  
Concord City Councilor, Ward 10 

(603) 892-2150 (text/call) 

zricehawkins@concordnh.gov 
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